COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Tuesday, October 03, 2006

MOTION No. 12

MOTION: Cllr. Alex White
“That the committee again consider the position with regard to Edenbrook Manor Estate, with the aid of a report from the Manager regarding discussions which were to take place on this matter?”
Report

A meeting took place on Thursday 21st September at County Hall Tallaght, between representatives of the residents of Edenbrook Manor and representatives of the developers, Clayworth Investments Ltd.

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss arrangements for the handover of the responsibility of the maintenance and up-keep of the common areas in Edenbrook Manor to a management company controlled by the residents of the estate.  In order to facilitate the commencement of the legal procedure it was agreed as follows:-

1. That the developer would provide clarification to the residents in respect of the management charge being claimed by the developer in respect of the maintenance and upkeep of Edenbrook Manor and in respect of the period covered by same.
2. The amount due in respect of No 1 above would then be negotiated between the developer and the residents.

3. That details of a management company which was set up approximately 3 years ago would be supplied to the residents of Edenbrook Manor by the developer.  The residents would then decide if they wished to use this company as a vehicle to set up their own management company.

4. The residents of No 17 and 18 Edenbrook Manor would clarify if they required works to be carried out to the boundary wall to the rear of those houses, in compliance with Condition No 20 of the planning permission Reg ref. S96A/0159
5. The developer is to provide clarification to the residents regarding his intended plans for the space, in his ownership between Edenbrook Manor and Ballyboden Road.

When the above matters have been clarified, further contacts will be established between the developers and the residents with a view to progressing this matter further. 

